
         GOVERNOR’S CABINET ON NONPROFIT HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES



RATE SETTING METHODOLOGIES WORK GROUP



           Minutes of meeting April 23, 2012


Members Present: Scott McWilliams, Patrick Johnson, Barry Simon, Chris La Vigne, Barbara Lanza, Joel R. Ide, Cindy Butterfield, Glenn Connan

Members Absent: Deborah Chernoff, Robert Dakers, Judy Dowd, Marcie Dimenstein, Joe Drexler

Guests Present:  Frank McCarthy

1. Meeting was called to order at 1:41 PM. Marcie Dimenstein had asked to be excused.

2. The minutes of the April 12, 2012   were approved unanimously. 
3. Scott McWilliams reported that we continue to have challenges with the Urban Institute & U.Conn. Non Profit Leadership data base. Scott and Glenn reported it remains somewhat cumbersome and we have not had access recently while they continue to work on the program. We did run an analysis of the surplus margin ratio for 48 agencies as a test for the years 2,000 through 2009. The analysis depicted a significant negative ratio in 2006 but further analysis revealed that was due to one non-profit provider who experienced a major financial crises. It was evident that throughout that time frame the ratio took a significant downturn in 2009 to -2.13.  Whether this was the beginning of a major trend down following the dramatic economic decline following 2008 we don’t know because we don’t have 2010 data. Determining trend with three year old data presents some challenges for the work group as does looking carefully at the data to know if a crises in one provider is not skewing the data. It was also determined that we probably cannot run the 7 ratios we used last year for the Commission study, although several of the essential ratios should present a clear picture. It was evident to the workgroup that several ratios are necessary to bring the picture into focus because a simple surplus margin ratio does not reveal, for example, the extent of borrowing. 

4. Chris LaVigne and Scott McWilliams reported that the analysis of the utilization of Husky Health Plans by employees of the private non-profit providers is being run and will be available for our next meeting. 

5. The analysis grid comparing state agency rate setting and cost determination methodologies will be presented at our next meeting. All departments have now shared their information with Scott McWilliams who is preparing the report.  

6. Cindy Butterfield reported out for the Sub Group examining the responses to the questionnaire sent to the Non-Profit Trade Associations.  She summarized the consolidated results thus far and this prompted significant discussion. There were numerous ideas and suggestions. She will work with Marci Dimenstein to prepare a complete report for the next meeting. From the information gleaned they will also draft some recommendations for consideration.

7.  As the workgroup is getting organized to present our report there was some discussion of going back to the independent audits as a source of more up to date information. It was decided that Scott and Cindy will consult and inquire from OPM if they will release the most recent audits from the same 101 providers analyzed last year by the Commission. This would provide more reliable, consistent and recent information and maintain the validity of the data. They will report out at the next meeting if this is possible and then we can choose to supplement that with the Urban Institute data on a selective basis or not. It was determined that we need another meeting in May in order to assure we meet our June deadline.   
8. Brief public comment was heard during the discussion period

9. The next meeting is scheduled for May 10, 2012 at CT Valley Hospital, Haviland Hall, Fiscal Services Conference Room at 1:30 PM. In addition the workgroup scheduled a meeting for May 29th at 1:30 PM with a third meeting scheduled for April 14th ; all at the same time and location. 

10.  There was no new or old business and meeting adjourned at 3:08 PM.     

